LITTLE WENLOCK PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 12th June 2006 at 8PM IN THE VILLAGE HALL, LITTLE WENLOCK                                                                                                      

PRESENT:
Councillors. Mr G Chancellor in the Chair, Mrs H Betts,  Mr. J. Roberts and Miss. J. Seymour

Clerk – S. Hedges 

Prior to the meeting, the Parish Council were joined by Mr Iain Wheeler, Scientific Officer (Contaminated Land) from Borough of Telford and Wrekin Council.  The issue of Smalley Hill Landfill site was discussed and Cllr Betts put forward a list of requests which the Parish Council hoped that Mr Wheeler could fulfil.  Cllr Betts said that we would like confirmation of who is responsible for overseeing the site; a process for checks to be made for possible excess or leakage of landfill gas of leachate; confirmation back to the Parish Council that these checks have taken place.  Cllr Betts asked Mr Wheeler for confirmation of all the above in writing to the Parish Council before the next Candles Meeting due to take place on 12th July 2006.
552) APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Mrs S Hutchison sent her apologies.  She was unable to attend the meeting due to a recent bereavement.
553) DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST


Cllr Roberts declared an interest with reference to Shooting and agreed to leave the room whilst this was discussed.
554) THE MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON 8th May 2006

RESOLVED – that the Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 8th May 2006 be confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

555) PARISH CONCERNS - to hear from Parishioners on any matters they wish to raise (limited to fifteen minutes.)   



Mr Southgate and his son attended the meeting to update the Council on their plans for Braggers Hill Cottage.  They have some old photographs of the cottage which they will email to Allan for use on the Little Wenlock website.
556) CLERK’S REPORT

The contents of the Clerk’s report were noted and the following actions taken:

Traffic Calming and Road Signs

The Clerk will email Neil Roderick to repeat the report of a dangerous pothole in the road and at the same time will ask him for an update on the outstanding items for the traffic calming scheme.  
Coalmoor DP
There has been no response from English Nature to date.  The Chairman will pursue matters with the Wildlife Trust.
Benchwalks
The Chairman has received a message that we have been awarded a grant for £5500 for the Benchwalks scheme – we are awaiting written confirmation before proceeding any further.
Broadband
The Clerk wrote to BT concerning problems with Broadband in the village, but to date has not received a reply.  The Clerk will follow this up and bring any update to the next Parish Council meeting.
Planning
The Planning Application for Struan was refused as prefabricated garages are apparently no longer acceptable in rural areas.  The planning application will be changed and resubmitted.
21 Church Lane – Cllr Seymour informed the Parish Council that she had represented the views of the owners of 21 Church Lane and a planning application that was being recommended for refusal by the planners was reversed by the Plans Board.
Flytipping
There has been a considerable amount of fly tipping in recent months and the Council appear to be taking longer to respond to requests to move it.  The Clerk has written to the Council asking them to be prompt in removing when an instance of fly tipping is reported, but it doesn’t appear to have made a difference with some rubbish not being moved for 5 days.  The Clerk will contact the Council again before the next meeting.
557) CIRCULATION PACK 
The Circulation Pack was passed round to Councillors.
558) PLANNING  

a)
No planning applications were received by the Clerk this month.
559) BOROUGH LIAISON – To respond to any requests or consultation from the Borough Council or other district service providers.
No correspondence was received by the Clerk which required a response by Councillors.
560) INDIVUDAL UPDATES
Cllr Seymour said that the issue about open cast mining had come up again.  Cllr Seymour had contacted Mr D Coxhill of Telford and Wrekin Council, who said that UK Coal planned to go and see them and may be putting in a planning application.  This was at discussion stage at the moment.  Cllr Seymour will follow this up and update the Council of any developments.
Cllr Roberts attended a meeting with West Mercia Police and from the meeting, it became apparent that all areas are experiencing problems with scramblers and quad bikes.  Cllr Roberts told the meeting that even though this was a big problem, the police response to requests from the public for help with the nuisance was poor and on one occasion he had to wait one and a half hours before anyone came out.   Cllr Roberts is waiting for a response from West Mercia Police and will update the Parish Council at the next meeting.

Cllr Betts said that she had responded to an email from Martin Goldstraw (Clerk to Dawley Hamlets Parish Council) re the Candles site.  She has invited them to send a representative to the next Candles Liaison meeting which they have agreed to do and she has requested that Onyx send them a copy of the last minutes.
Cllr Betts has also sent an email to Andrew Careless with reference to some points that she needs clarifying in respect of Rights of Way paperwork and footpaths.  She has not yet received any response and he is unable to attend the next meeting, but Cllr Betts will meet with him prior to the meeting to clarify these issues.

Cllr Betts also said that a letter had gone out to all young people in the village, inviting them to take part in mural paintings.

The Chairman has received a message from Ellie Gormley with reference to Vehicle Activated Signage.  She said that they are still investigating VAS in rural areas and are coming across problems with electricity supplies.  She will contact the Chairman once she has more information.

Cllr Seymour will make contact with Mark Pritchard, MP and invite him to either our July or September meeting.  We have no urgent issues and so do not require a separate meeting.

a) 
b) 
a) 



561) 
a)
Payments
The following payments were authorised:

ENERGY SERVICES



£63.43
Repair work
SECTION 137 GRANTS:

ST LAWRENCE PCC



£300




TELFORD CRIME PREVENTION PANEL
£30.00


MACMILLAN CANCER RELIEF


£40.00
THE MUSICAL THEATRE ACADEMY

£20.00

THE SAMARITANS



£50.00

WRVS





£40.00

CITZENS ADVICE BUREAU


£50.00

SHROPSHIRE PEER COUNSELLING

£20.00

MAYORS CHARITY FUND


£50.00

George Chancellor



£27.92
Expenses relating to Open Meeting

Sue Hedges




£122.60
Clerks Salary May
Inland Revenue




£34.32
Clerks Income Tax May
Little Wenlock Playing Fields cttee

£1320.00
Agreed contribution

NALC





£14.00
Subscription: Local Council review
b) Bank mandate
Cllr Chancellor, Cllr Betts and Cllr Roberts signed the new Parish Council mandate. The Clerk will meet with the Community Account team at Barclays next week to move this forward.
c)  Annual Accounts and Audit
The Clerk has prepared bank reconciliation and accounts for submission to the internal auditor.  The Parish Council agreed to use John Nicholls as in previous years, and the Chairman and Vice Chairman signed the Audit documents.  The Clerk will submit these to the Auditor for inspection.

562) SHOOTING

Cllr Roberts left the meeting room

The Clerk received a reply from BASC and also a letter from Brian Hendley

The Council will write a formal letter to BASC, thanking them for coming out and stating the Parish Council intends to officially monitor all instances of shot falling on property in the coming season, maintaining a complete record with photographic evidence where possible.  This letter will be copied to Mr Brian Hendley with an assurance that we are doing everything we possibly can to resolve the organisational issues with the shoot, but pointing out that the Council has little power other than the power of persuasion.
563)
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Monday 10th July 2006 at The Village Hall at 8pm.  

Signed ……………………………………..

Date
………………………………………..

            Chairman
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